
 
 

 
 
November 17, 2021 
 
 
Ms. Christine E. Long 
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th floor 
Toronto, ON  M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Long: 
 
Re: Canadian Niagara Power Inc. (“CNPI”) – 2022 Cost of Service Application 

Request for Extension – Settlement Proposal 
(EB-2021-0011) 

 
On October 15, 2021, CNPI informed the Ontario Energy Board (“OEB”) that, as a result of the 
October 12-14, 2021 settlement conference, CNPI and the parties are working towards filing a 
complete settlement agreement on all issues by November 8, 2021. On November 8, 2021, 
CNPI requested an extension to submit a full settlement proposal until November 17, 2021, 
which the OEB granted.  
 
CNPI is writing to seek a further extension for the filing of a Settlement Proposal to November 
22, 2021. During the drafting of a Settlement Proposal an issue arose that required the parties 
to reconvene to consider the new issue in the context of the settlement negotiations. While 
CNPI believes the new issue will be resolved in the context of the Complete Settlement 
Proposal the parties intend to file, the parties now require additional time to complete the 
drafting of the Settlement Proposal. 
 
Please direct any questions or correspondence in this matter to the undersigned. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Trevor Wilde, P.Eng., MBA 
Manager, Regulatory Affairs 
Phone: 289.808.2236 
RegulatoryAffairs@FortisOntario.com 
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